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The Journal of the Houston Area Apple Users Group  

P.O. Box 570957
Houston, Texas 77257-0957

Saturday,  
December 15th

Rex Covington will be going over the different ways to get you photos on your 
Mac. example iPhoto, Aperture, Photoshop,  as well as showing an overview 

of this year’s entries for the 2007 HAAUG PhotoContest. The deadline for 
submission of entries for the photo contest is December 31, 2007 and winners 

will be announced at the January 16th SwapMeet

The General Meeting SIGs include topics such as Mac 101 & Fundamentals, 
Digital Photography, New Member Orientation, Adobe® Creative Suite, iTunes® + 

iPod®, iLife ‘06®, Mac One on One and much more!

Meeting Location
Rice Media Center
at Rice University

Entrance 8 / Building 47
University Blvd. @ Stockton Dr.
6100 Main Street, MS-529
Houston, Texas 77005
(713) 348-4882

http://www.haaug.org
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Boss HAAUG Speaks
Monthly Address from the HAAUG President

Dear HAAUG,

New start. New Year.
In January it will be thirty years since a group of people got together and formed the 
Houston Area Apple Users Group. As we all know times have changed. At the start of 
the organization the computer we focused on was the Apple II. In the late 80s the club 
concentrated on Macintosh users. 

When HAAUG formed the use of a personal computer was considered a hobby, now the 
computer is used as a tool to pursue a hobby, or a profession. Thirty years ago users, were 
more apt to write a computer program, than a paper. The users were looking for help 
perfecting their software. The coming of the Mac and of the IBM PC turned the curiosity into 
an item used by non-geeks. So the group’s population changed from computer hobbyists to 
members wanting to know about the commercial software then coming on the market. 

Everyone knows about the markers of history BC and AD well there will be a new time marker 
that historians will chronicle, BI and SI Before Internet and Since Internet. You can peg the 
Internet age to about 1994. Up to that time HAAUG had a large disk library that was brought 
to every meeting. The Library held all kinds of programs, fonts, and clip art. Well if you are 
looking for shareware today you go to Internet sites like Versiontracker.com, or Download.
com. Apple released OSX 10.5 and a week later the software update application notified you 
that an update was available. 

The Internet has allowed Apple, Microsoft and other companies to update their OS’s, and 
other software almost continuously. Getting software updates out to users was one of the 
jobs that User Groups performed. If there was an update to System 7 or 8 you got it from 
HAAUG, went to an apple dealer, or ordered it from Apple. I don’t remember updates coming 
out as often as they do now. Now small software firms like Smile on My Mac can create 
software and not produce physical media. Download it from their website, and purchase a 
license code all without going to the store. 

The nature of user groups has changed to a tech support roll while continuing the social 
aspect of the group. Several User groups have moved on-line. Our colleagues in HAL-PC 
abandoned their monthly meeting several years ago. Now they just have SIGS and special 
courses.

HAAUG is facing many of the same issues that other groups have. Our membership is in 
the 270’s, which is up over last year. But we are always looking for new members and new 
members to take leadership rolls. The club will need to develop more outreach opportunities 
like MacFest and the Annual Photo Contest. We will need to wring revenue from all sources. 
This does NOT Mean a dues increase. It does mean locating sponsors for the Apple Barrel 
haaug.org and meetings. At the December meeting the members that attend will approve 

User group members get 
special pricing on all Nova 
products by making their 

purchases through the  
special web site.

www.nove 
development.com/mug

In addition, HAAUG receives a 
10% commission on the sales 

that are linked to our club’s 
name through the  

Nova  web site.

PROMO CODE 
HAAUG 

Expires 12.31.07

HAAUG Members get a 
10% discount.

Visit the the fine folks at K B 
Covers for great keyboard 

covers! They are offering 
all HAAUG members a 10% 

discount off their already great 
prices! Protect your keyboard 

and have all of your application 
shortcuts right at your finger 

tips. Use coupon code HAAUG 
for the 10% OFF offer.  

http://www.kbcovers.com

http://www.novedevelopment.com/mug
http://www.novedevelopment.com/mug


3Apple Barrel - December 2007

STARTRONICS 
George McKenzie 

Macintosh/IBM Services, Maintenance & Repair Specialist

1925 SW Freeway @ Shepherd #103 
Houston, Texas  77098 

713-524-5646     FAX 713-524-4635

the slate of officers, and the budget. This is an important meeting and I hope that as many 
members as possible will attend. 

I would like to thank Michael Garfield for being the featured speaker at the November 
meeting. We did need to change the schedule to accommodate Michael, but I feel that it 
was worth the minor change. The December Meeting will return to the normal schedule. The 
main topic will be the Annual Photo contests and the election of officers mentioned above. 

Warning the date of the January Swap Meet has changed. The January meeting will be on 
January 26, 2008. Please make a note of that date. We will be at the University of Houston 
Hilton as usual. We are changing the date so those members attending MacWorld can attend 
the Swap meet. 

I would like to encourage everyone to join us this year as we celebrate the thirtieth 
anniversary of HAAUG. Please recruit other Mac user, bring them to a meeting let them see 
that HAAUG can be a great resource. Remember when you are a member of HAAUG you do 
not compute alone.

Phil Booth 
2007 HAAUG President
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2007 HAAUG Elections 
Club Announcement

HAAUG 2007 Election
Nomination Contacts

David Jaschke
djaschke@mac.com

Rex Covington
rexjc@mac.com

Review of nominations.
Well, it’s that time of year again. Elections will be held in December for the 2007 HAAUG 
Board members. Do you feel that you can do a better job or have ideas on how to improve 
HAAUG? Do you want to have a say in how HAAUG’s funds are spent? Do you want fame 
and fortune? Well forget the last one, but HAAUG needs a few brave souls to help guide it 
through the next year. Please consider being a member of the Board of directors. We have a 
number of positions and are interested in having new people on the Board.

If you wish to run, please contact either Rex Covington or David Jaschke.

To view the current roster of the Houston Area Apple Users Group, visit  
www.haaug.org/board

Get connected. Get involved.

www.haaug.org/elections

	 Elected Voting Positions
	 President	 Phil Booth
	 VP Programs	 Doug Smith
	 VP Facilities	 Mike Miron
	 Secretary	 Jim Connell
	 Treasurer	 Barbara Long
	 Membership	 David Jaschke
	 Apple Barrel Editor	 Tamara Sasha Lewis
	 HAAUG Heaven SYSOP	 Robert Lacey
	 SIG Coordinator	 Rick Roberts
	 Webmaster	 Jeff Davis

	 4 Directors
	 1	 David Crook
	 2	 Amy Denton
	 3	 Michael Epstein
	 4	 Michael King
	 Appointed Voting Positions
	 Senior Advisor	 Selected by BOD
	Immediate Past President	 Rex Covington

Featured Board 
Nominees
David Jaschke -  
Membership Chair 
I joined HAAUG in 1983. 
I have held the following 
positions: SIG Leader, 
Director, Boutique 
Chairman, Secretary, 
Membership Chairman, 
President. I hope to help 
our membership grow 
more this year. I will assist 
the Board in any way to 
help HAAUG achieve  
its goals.

Mike King - BOD Director 
I have been a member of 
HAAUG for four years. This 
is my first time to run for 
any position on the board. 
And I just hope to do a 
good job and that is  
about it.

Mike Miron - VP Facilities 
I have been a member of 
HAAUG for a little over 5 
years and have been the 
AVP facilities for 2007. 
I hope to always know 
where each meeting will 
occur, at least 60 days in 
advance of all meetings!

Jim Connell - Secretary 
I have been a member of 
HAAUG since 2003 and 
have held the positions 
of Director, Membership 
Chairman, and Secretary. If 
elected as Secretary,  
I shall work to keep 
accurate records of the 
minutes of the HAAUG 
board meetings.

To read more about this year’s 
nominees, please visit the 
HAAUG website and click on 
the “Nominees” link.

mailto:djaschke@mac.com
mailto:rexjc@mac.com
http://www.haaug.org/macfest
http://www.haaug.org/elections


5Apple Barrel - December 2007

NEW Location: Looscan Library 
HAAUG Board Announcement

The VP of Facilities gives an insight to the 2008 
location for future general meetings.
Starting as of the February general meeting, the Houston Area Apple Users Group will have 
a new home. The newly finished Looscan Library is planned to be the future location for 
HAAUG general meetings and events, excluding MacFest and SwapMeet until further notice. 
The facility features nice gather spaces as well as wireless internet throughout. Details are still 
coming in, but this is truly an exciting time for HAAUG and future events.

Special thanks to Mike Miron, HAAUG’s VP Facilities, and members of the HAAUG Board of 
Directors for finding and securing this new location.

Location Photos:

Lobby/front desk1.	

Staircase to classrooms2.	

Open meeting area3.	

Classroom (front)4.	

Classroom5.	

Classroom projection system6.	
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Want your pictures  
in the Apple Barrel?

HAAUGraphy is a way to 
express and communicate our 
history through photography.

Submit your personal photos  
to  abe@haaug.org

HAAUGraphy 
A photographic journal of The Houston Area Apple Users’ Group

Do you hear what I hear? 
- courtesy of Rex Covington

Mall Security for the Holidays 
- courtesy of Rex Covington

MacFest 2007 Photos

To view more photos and 
memorable moments, visit the 

photo gallery at 
http://rexjc.phanfare.com/

album/432655

The Way to Holiday Cheer 
- courtesy of Rex Covington

mailto:abe@haaug.org
http://rexjc.phanfare.com/album/432655 
http://rexjc.phanfare.com/album/432655 


Saturday, January 26th 
(Fourth Saturday) 
9am-Noon • Setup at 8:30am 
Hilton University of Houston Hotel

For more information visit
www.haaug.org/swapmeet

Reserve Your 
Table Online!

Presented by

HAAUG Semi-Annual SwapMeet
Hilton University of Houston Hotel – Houston, Texas

http://www.haaug.org/macfest
http://www.haaug.org
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Classifieds 
Products and support for the Macintosh Community

Got a story, or photo  
you would like to see  

in the monthly edition 
of the Apple Barrel?

The Apple Barrel is always 
looking for good, meaty 
material for its monthly 

publication. If you have a 
personal story, review of a  

new product or just a funny 
or helpful thought, feel free to 
spread the word via the Barrel.

Submit your story, 
review or photos, etc. to:  

abe@haaug.org

MAC FIRST AID
C O M P U T E R  S E R V I C E S

Specia l iz ing  in  Apple  Computers

Serving  the  Houston Area for  15 Years !

(281) 537-2842

• On-site Service
• Repairs
• Consulting

• Very Reasonable Rates
• Special Discount Rate 	    
for HAAUG Members

YOUR AD  
HERE.

mailto:abe@haaug.org
http://www.dynamicdd.com/
http://www.laserinktx.com/
http://www.dynamicdd.com/
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ADVERTISING RATES 
General Rate Policy 
If more or less space than 
specified is used within one 
year from the date of first 
insertion, the rate will be 
adjusted to the earned rate 
published here. 

Frequency Rates 
Number of insertions in a 
12-month period determines 
frequency rate. 

Black and white rates (per 
issue): 
2/3 Page Ad
Dimensions: 5” x 10.125”
Frequency: 
1X $125, 2X $120, 3X  $115 

1/2 Page Ad
Dimensions: 7.625” x 5” 
Frequency: 1X 90, 2X 85, 3X 80
 
1/3 Page Ad
Dimensions: 7.625” x 3.375” 
Frequency: 1X $75, 2X $70, 
3X $65 

1/4 Page Ad
Dimensions: 3.75” x 5” 
Frequency: 1X 65, 2X 60, 3X 55 

1/6 Page Ad
Dimensions: 5” x 2.5” 
Frequency: 1X $40, 2X $35, 
3X $30
 
Business Card Ad
Dimensions: 3.5” x 2” 
Frequency: 1X $30, 2X $25, 
3X $15

* Dimensions of advertisements may vary 
as a result of document layout.

Need Help? Ask the experts.
Consulting • Database Development

Web Design and Development •Internet Hosting

www.macexperts.net                                              (281) 788-5333

HOUSTON
SIGN COMPANY

Signs • Banners • Vehicle Graphics

Digital Printing• Screen Printing

Come to us for all your signage needs 

Quality & Service Since 1946.

Phone : 713.662.3123
www.houstonsign.com

Eclipse Productions
(713) 665-5261

http://www.discinc.com/
http://www.macexperts.net/
http://www.houstonsign.com
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Minutes
HAAUG Board of Director’s Meeting - Tuesday, November 6, 2007

Attendees: Philip Booth, Jim Connell, Rex Covington, Amy Denton, 
Michael Epstein, Clair Jaschke, David Jaschke, Barbara Long (via iChat), 
Michael Miron, Rick Roberts and Doug Smith. 

Call to order: 6:37 p.m. by President Philip Booth. 

General Announcements/General Meeting Recap: Phil Booth reported 
that the October General Meeting was one of the most successful this 
year.  More than sixty members and guests attended Dreux Ste. Marie’s 
presentation on Mac OS X v.10.5 Leopard, which Apple released the prior 
evening.

MONTHLY REPORTS:  
Secretary: The minutes of the board meetings held on September 4, 
2007, were unanimously approved as submitted. 

Treasurer – Barbara Long:  Barbara has not received all of the financial 
information for October 2007 but submitted a preliminary financial 
report for the month to the board by email message.  HAAUG had a bank 
balance of $10,374.38 at the end of October, with a preliminary month-
to-day loss of $303.70 and a preliminary year-to-date loss of $2,908.66.  
Barbara expects to submit final financial reports for October 2007 to the 
board as soon as she has the final financial activity for the month.   

st Vice President – Doug Smith: The following main presentations have 
been scheduled for upcoming General Meetings: 

November:	 Michael Garfield, the “High-Tech Texan”

December:	 Presentation on Aperture/Election of Officers

January:	 Semi-Annual Swap Meet

February:	 Bob “Dr. Mac” LeVitus’s  
		  State of the Mac Address 

After discussion, the board decided to end the submissions for the 2007 
Photo Contest on December 31, 2007, and to announce the winners at the 
Swap Meet on January 26, 2008.

nd 
Vice President – Mike Miron:  Mike Miron reported that no progress 

has been made on finding a new location for HAAUG’s monthly meetings 
beginning in February 2008.  Due to a change of policy at Rice University 
Media Center on non-university groups meeting at the Media Center, 
HAAUG will not meet at the Media Center after December 2007.  The 
board discussed various alternative meeting locations, including the 
Looscan Neighborhood Library, located at 2510 Willowick; the Bellaire 
Civic Center, where HAAUG has met in the past; and the Power Center, 
located at South Post Oak and US-90.  The Looscan Neighborhood Library 
has a meeting room that will hold 177 people and that can be reserved 
in advance.  The library does not open until 10:00 a.m. on Saturdays, 
however.  Phil Booth reported that renovations at Bellaire Civic Center 
have been completed but parking has been relocated a block from the 
building. 

SIG Coordinator – Rick Roberts:  Rick Roberts reported that at the 
October General Meeting Jonathan Magnus’s SIG was cut to one hour 
from two hours so that the meeting could end an hour earlier in the 
afternoon.  After discussion, the board decided to return to having 
Jonathan’s SIG last two hours at the November General Meeting.  At the 
November General Meeting the main presentation will start at 9:00 a.m., 
because the speaker will need to leave shortly after 10:00 a.m. to host 
his Saturday radio show.  The business meeting will be held from 10:30 
a.m. to 10:45 a.m.  Jonathan Magnus’s SIG will begin at 10:45 a.m. and 
conclude at noon.

Apple Barrel Editor– Tamara Alexander:  No report. 

Webmaster – Jeff Davis: Jeff Davis reported by email that the servers are 

working normally. 

Membership – David Jaschke: HAAUG had 256 members (246 regular 
members, 2 student members and 8 lifetime members) at the end of 
October, one more member than HAAUG had at the end of October 
2006.  During the month four new members joined HAAUG, and eleven 
members renewed their membership, including three two-year early 
renewals.

HAAUG Heaven Forum/HAAUGNet—Robert Lacey:  No report.

New Business: 
Nominations Committee: David Jaschke announced the following 
nominations as of November 6, 2007:  Phil Booth, President; 1

st 

Vice 
President—Programming, David Crook; 2

nd 

Vice President—Facilities, 
Michael Miron; Secretary, Jim Connell; Treasurer, Barbara Long; 
Webmaster—Jeff Davis; SIG Coordinator, Rick Roberts; Membership, David 
Jaschke; Apple Barrel Editor, Tamara Sasha Alexander; HAAUG Heaven 
Sysop, Robert Lacey; Directors at Large—Doug Smith, Michael Epstein, 
with the remaining two positions open.  

Phil Booth proposed that the board consider amending the by-laws to 
have a communications position that would be responsible for creating 
and publishing the Apple Barrel each month and for keeping the 
website updated and a separate position that would be responsible for 
maintaining HAAUG’s servers.  These two positions would more accurately 
reflect how the responsibilities are currently being handled.  The board 
decided to defer action on this proposal until after the beginning of 2008.

MacFest 2008 Committee:  Rex Covington volunteered to head the 
committee that will plan next year’s MacFest.  The speakers from this 
year’s MacFest have indicated they would like to return for next year’s 
event.

Budget Committee:  David Jaschke reminded the board that HAAUG 
needs to submit a budget for 2008 at the December General Meeting.  
Phil Booth, Barbara Long, Clair Jaschke and David Jaschke will serve on 
the committee to prepare and submit a proposed budge for 2008.

30th Anniversary Celebration:  HAAUG will celebrate its 30th anniversary 
next year.  The board discussed alternatives for celebrating the event, 
including combining the 30th anniversary celebration with MacFest 2008, 
but reached no decision.

HAAUG Forums:  The board will consider after the beginning of 2008 
whether to continue the HAAUG Forums in the current format.  Rick 
Roberts suggested that a mailman list be added to the Forums to alert 
those on the list by email when new items have been added to the 
Forums.  The board discussed the suggestion but reached no decision. 

Adjourned: 7:49 p.m.

The Houston Area Apple Users Group Board 
of Directors meet on the first Tuesday of every 
month. All members are invited. The meeting 
is held at: 

Ziggy’s Healthy Grill
2202 W. Alabama
Houston, TX  77098 
(713)527-8588 

www.ziggyshealthygrill.com
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Board positions are open to Members only.

Please visit with a HAAUG Board Member during the General Meetings or 
visit www.haaug.org for more information.

Get the most of your membership.

For more Information, please visit http://www.haaugnet.org

The Internet Service Provider for Houston Area Apple User Group Members
• Surf the Web
• Email
• Instant Message
• iChat
• Online gaming
• Online software updates
• Check your email from any online computer
• Online shopping, news, weather, research—
 just about anything!!
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Upcoming Events
Subscribe to the HAAUG iCalendar at www.iCalShare.com

Houston Area
Apple Users Group

2007 Officers
and Directors

President 
Phil Booth

1st Vice President Programs
Doug Smith

2nd Vice President Facilities 
Mike Miron

Secretary
Jim Connell

Treasurer
Barbara Long

Director-at-Large 1
Amy Denton

Director-at-Large 2
Michael Epstein

Director-at-Large 3 
Gem Smith

Director-at-Large 4 
Carole Mouton

Apple Barrel Editor
Tamara Sasha Alexander

HAAUG Heaven Sysop
Robert Lacey

Membership Chairman 
David Jaschke

SIG Coordinator
Rick Roberts

Immediate Past President
Rex Covington

Boutique Manager
Barbara Long

Webmaster
Jeff Davis

HAAUGNet Admin
Robert Lacey

HAAUG Hotline 
John Reeves

Mentor Program
Amy Denton

Publicity Chairman
Jim Connell

Vision Committee Chairman
Joe Fournet

Volunteer Coordinator
- OPEN -

Senior Advisor
Clair Jaschke

Apple User Group Liaison
Doug Smith

Saturday, January 26th
Semi-Annual Swap Meet • 9am -2pm 
Hilton University of Houston Hotel

Saturday, February 16th
General Meeting • 10am -2pm • Main Presentation at 11:15am 
Main presentation: Bob LeVitus — “The State of the Mac Address” 
 Looscan Library, 2510 Willowick, Houston, TX, 77027

Find out the Lastest News on Future HAAUG Meetings...

www.haaug.org/meetings.htm

http://www.haaug.org/meetings.htm
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Got Junk? 
Computer recycling opportunities in the Houston area

Houston area recycling centers:
Environmental Service Center*
11500 South Post Oak Road • Dial 311 or 713-837-9130
 
Westpark Recycling Center*
5900 Westpark • Dial 311 or 713-837-9130

Commercial electronics recyclers: 
ScrapComputer.com
350 W. 38th St., Houston, TX 77018 • 713-691-9995
   **Accepts all computer-related items free; offers free pickup for large amounts.

Altech Metals, Inc.
10612 Hempstead, Building A • 713-680-9325
   **No TVs or monitors

ARM Trading, Inc.
2476 Bolsover, Suite 557 • 713-665-0213

Compucycle
620 W. 6th St. • 713-866-8021

ONYX Environmental Services
Baytown • 1-800-624-9302

Houston Computer Recycler
6102 Brittmore, Suite N • 713-937-3334

 Recycle America Waste Management Asset Recovery Group
2102 Atascocita Road, Humble • 281-540-8900

 Eagle Electronics
10612 Hempstead, Building A • 713-934-8585

For more information on computer recycling opportunities, visit:
http://www.chron.com/content/chronicle/special/03/recycle/index.html

http://www.chron.com/content/chronicle/special/03/recycle/index.html
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Become Part of the Action
Join or renew your membership with the one and only Houston Area Apple Users Group today!

Join By Mail:
Please Fill out and complete the following form. Send a check or money order payable to 
HAAUG and mail it to the address shown Below. First year dues are $45 and renewals are 
$40 per year thereafter. Memberships are available for full-time students at $25 per year, 
including the first year. Associate memberships are also available for $25 per year.

Your membership card will be mailed to you. You may pick up your starter kit at the next 
HAAUG meeting.

First:					     Last:					   

Company:						    

Address:				 

City/State/Zip:									       

Home Phone:				    Work Phone:				  

Email:					   

Type Of Computer:			 

Membership:
	 oNew Membership ($45.00)	 oRenewal ($40.00)
	 oEarly Renewal ($35.00)		  oTwo Year Renewal ($70.00)
	 oAssociate ($25.00)		  oStudent ($25.00) Requires Student ID

Check #	 		  		  Member # (if renewing):			 

How did you hear about HAAUG?	
										        

										        

										        

Do you know someone who would be interested in joining HAAUG?  Y  |  N

Would you be willing to volunteer in HAAUG?	
										        

										        

										        

Mail check to:
HAAUG
P.O. Box 570957
Houston, TX 77257-0957
Attn.: Membership Chairman

Join Online With
A Credit Card:

Paying  for your membership 
online with a credit card
is secure, fast, and easy!

Visit www. haaug.org/join 
for details on joining.

http://www.haaug.org/join
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The Apple Barrel is a monthly 
publication of the  HOUSTON AREA 
APPLE USERS GROUP (HAAUG)
P.O. Box 570957
Houston, Texas  77257-0957.

Apple Barrel’s editors have a policy 
to protect the creative rights of 
authors.  The Editors acknowledge 
that authors’ works are copyrighted 
and intend to honor those 
copyrights by: 1) this statement 
of policy, 2) providing, when 
considered significant, copies of 
edited text to the author for review 
prior to publication, 3) seeking 
permission to reprint previously 
published pieces from the author 
whenever possible, and 4) printing 
acknowledgment of  
reprints used.

If you are interested in joining
HAAUG, please call the HAAUG 
Hotline at (713) 522-2179 or sign 
up via our web site at  
www.haaug.org.

Annual membership is $45 for 
new members, $40 for renewing 
members, $25 for student 
members and $25 for associate 
members (out-of-state members 
who receive the Apple Barrel 
through e-mail only). The Hotline 
is also the Mentor line if you 
need help.  Guests are welcome 
to attend one or two meetings 
to get acquainted with HAAUG, 
but participation in certain 
presentations and activities may be 
limited to members only. HAAUG 
is an independent support group 
of Apple product users and is not 
affiliated with
Apple Computer, Inc.  The 
following are trademarks of Apple 
Computer, Inc., Apple, Apple II, 
Apple IIGS, eMac, Macintosh, 
iMac, iBook, PowerBook, 
ImageWriter, LaserWriter and 
the Apple Logo. All other brand 
names mentioned are registered 
trademarks or trademarks of  their 
respective holders, and are hereby 
acknowledged. 

Monthly Meetings
This is where the excitement begins. On the third Saturday of each month, members of HAAUG 
meet for a day filled with activities, including presentations by major software and hardware 
vendors, special interest group (SIG) meetings, public domain software libraries, raffles and much, 
much more. Swap Meets are held twice each year, in January and July

Software Libraries
HAAUG maintains public domain and shareware libraries for the Apple II, Macintosh and Newton 
systems. HAAUG also distributes system software for the Macintosh (7.0.1 and earlier), Newton 
and all Apple II series computers. HAAUG has been designated by Apple Computer to be the 
Central United States Repository for Apple II Software.

Bulletin Board System & Internet Link
HAAUG Heaven is our 24-hour meeting place with several gigabytes of downloadable software, 
helpful information and discussions on all topics of computing, all accessible at rates from DSL 
speeds down to 33,600 bps.

HAAUG Heaven
provides each member with an internet e-mail address allowing exchange of world-wide 
electronic mail. Many discussion topics and many internet newsgroups make the answers to your 
questions as close as your keyboard.

Club Magazine
Club and industry news, meeting information and special member offers are published in our 
monthly newsletter - The Apple Barrel. The Barrel’s content is also available to members on 
HAAUG Heaven in Adobe Acrobat format.

Mentor Program
The HAAUG Mentor Program puts people with hardware, software, system or network problems 
in contact with volunteers who can provide solutions. Contact with the mentors can be made 
through the HAAUG Hotline, HAAUG Heaven, e-mail or at the monthly meetings.

Special Interest Groups (SIGs)
People with common interests, including Macintosh and OS X basics, Newton, internet, games, 
educational computing, databases, publishing, graphics, desktop video, programming and more 
gather for in-depth discussion, product demonstrations, tutorials and general knowledge sharing.

HAAUG Hotline
Call the HAAUG Hotline at 713-522-2179 for the latest meeting information, to leave voice mail for 
officers.

Lots of Fun & Friendships
HAAUG is a not-for-profit volunteer group founded in 1978, three years before there was an 
IBM PC. Approximately 300 members enjoy the benefits of HAAUG. We range from beginners 
to experts, but we all know the secret to making our computers more valuable - a HAAUG 
membership.

Learn more about the benefits of HAAUG membership at www.haaug.org.

Membership Benefits
Enjoy the benefits of being a HAAUG member.

http://www.haaug.org
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Auditorium Gallery

9 a.m.

10 a.m.

12:30 p.m.

Mac 101& Mac Fundamentals

12 p.m. Business Meeting

Room assignments and SIG topics are subject to change at any time.  
SIG leaders are volunteers, be nice to them.

2:30 p.m. Tear down, pack it up, and clean it up...

3:30 a.m. BBQ SIG location to be determined by consensus.

11:00 a.m. HAAUG PhotoContest 2007 + Rex Covington

Digital 
Photography

Cool Beans

iTunes® + iPod®

SIG Topics + Schedule 
General Meeting - Saturday, December 15, 2007

Ad hoc
Groups are welcome to 

use the casual spaces to 
meet on other topics. 

Scheduled SIGs take
precedence. The HAAUG SIG 
Coordinator is Rick Roberts.
If you have a topic that you 
think warrants a SIG, please 

see Rick (large, bearded fellow) 
at the General Meeting,  

or email him at

rroberts@mac.com.

Sig Leaders

Mac 101 Fundamentals 
Jonathan Magnus 
This SIG is for basic  

Macintosh questions.

Digital Photography 
Andrew Polk 

Bring your cameras,  
bring your photos (printed or 

electronic) and we’ll discuss 
what makes a great photo.

iTunes® + iPod® 
Rick Roberts 

What’s new, what’s cool,  
how it works.

Cool Beans 
Doug Smith 

The host of  bbwg.com demos 
and new cool stuff for the Mac.

Mac 101& Mac Fundamentals Cool Beans

mailto:rroberts@mac.com

